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CHORLEYWOOD CRICKET CLUB
Newsletter 54 – Early Season 2008

Greetings again to everybody – now the new season is upon us, there are a number of issues to keep you all up to speed with – both relating to our continued success on the field as well as our plans for the structure of the club going forward.

Firstly a message from our President, Denys Downing to accompany the attached “Case for Support” document: 

Dear Club Member

The attached will go some way towards explaining what we are proposing to do to enhance our "tired" facilities and improve safety for all.  It has taken us a number of years and some false starts to arrive at where we are today. These proposals we believe are a compromise which will enable the Club to continue playing cricket on the Common and at the same time protect the

particular soil structure of the Common for our successors. This solution will come at a significantly increased cost, but demonstrates our commitment to the maintenance of the Common.

We already have the support of the "Open Spaces Sub-Committee" and on last Tuesday evening we received unanimous support from the Parish Council for our plans so it now goes to Three Rivers for planning consent which will happen in the next two weeks before finally a Government Agency will have to approve certain aspects of what is being proposed because we are dealing with Common land.
As a Club we need ALL members to understand what is happening, not least the great lengths that we have taken to protect the integrity of the Common.  We need you all to promote the scheme when ever and where ever you can – in particular to those that could influence the outcome. These will include our Parish and District Councillors (particularly at this time when they may be seeking your vote) as well as members of Associations with a particular interest in the Common and Chorleywood. If you come across any particular concerns which you cannot satisfy please let Owen Edis or myself know.

We must not fail with this scheme, as to do so will put cricket on the Common in great jeopardy.

With best wishes for another successful season.

Yours sincerely

Denys Downing
President
AVAILABILITY
As the 2008 season has now started (and started with a win), please make sure that you all help out our Captains by registering your availability for future weekends on the club’s website (www.cwcricket.org) – this really helps everybody out as it means that the skippers don’t have to spend their time phoning ‘round dozens of people each week in order to raise a team – especially as we will be running four teams on Saturdays this season – and it will only take a few minutes of your time to get sorted out. If you haven’t already used the availability function on the ‘site, then contact our webmaster, Martin Tyler at cwcc-register@boo.org , who will create your login details. Your new Fixture Cards are enclosed with this newsletter, so there’s no excuse for anybody not to know the dates & venues of all the games coming up this season – which will make working out your availability even easier.

SUBSCRIPTIONS
As I mentioned last time, Senior Players subscriptions are unchanged from 2007 at the bargain rate of £160-00 (with a £30-00 discount if paid before 31st May). Subscriptions can be paid by Standing Order which was £11 a month from January. Those who did not take advantage earlier in the year now need to pay £55 and then £11 a month from June 1st for the rest of the year. Once again, for Patrons and Vice-Presidents there are no subscriptions – just donations. As CWCC holds Community Amateur Sports Club accreditation all donations, rather than subscriptions, can be Gift Aided and so the club is able to claim the tax back which makes any donations received even more welcome. 

Social membership and Friends of Chorleywood CC subscriptions also remain unchanged at £30-00 and £15-00 respectively.

As always, making payment directly into the club’s account will speed up the whole process – so please make payments into Natwest Bank, Sort Code 52-21-27, Account Number 01107623 and mark your payment with your name if possible so our Treasurer, Peter Smithson can keep track of who has paid what. If you do pay by this method, please make sure that you e-mail our Membership Secretary, Brian Mulholland at Brian.Mulholland@uwclub.net so that he can keep his records up to date.
SENIOR NETS
Thanks to everybody for the excellent turnout at the first Seniors outdoor nets session last Tuesday – sessions will take place every Tuesday during the season from 6-30pm until it gets too dark to continue, so please try and get along as often as you can. Who knows – if you practice hard enough, you could be as good as me one day!

CLUB STEWARDING 

Club Stewarding is to open the Facilities for Sunday Colts practices from 10-12 for serving non-alcoholic drinks and snacks, 12- 4.30 and 5 – 8 on Saturday and Sunday match days. We will be opening the Bar for Colts matches too. All help appreciated. A roster for all occasion when we would like the Bar open will be put up on the notice board. Please let our Chairman, Owen Edis know if he can put your name on the rota.

E-MAIL ADDRESSES

Obviously, this newsletter is going out in paper form to accompany the Fixture Cards, but normally it’s far easier and cheaper to communicate with everybody via e-mail, so if you haven’t been receiving anything from me in your inbox, or have changed e-mail addresses recently, please let me know at rob.dunstone@cwcricket.org – Many Thanks.

Finally – make sure that you keep up to date with all goings on at our club by checking out our superb website regularly – amongst other things, there is a list of all the upcoming Social functions – next up is a celebration of the debut performance of our new 4th XI on Saturday 17th May. Plans are also being finalised for our Summer Dinner & Dance to be held at Denham Golf Club on the new date of Friday 20th June, so make sure you put the date in your diary now – more details will follow very shortly.
STOP PRESS – From next Saturday (3rd May) and for every Saturday thereafter, food will be being served in the Pavilion following our league matches for both players and spectators alike – so, it’s just another good reason to come along and support your club whenever you can!

Rob Dunstone

Publicity Czar

Rob.dunstone@cwcricket.org
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